
 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

Friday 29th September 2023 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

 

Curriculum Hooks 

Mrs Dickinson was contacted by the UK Space Agency with a 
challenge for the children in Year 5: could they build a prototype Mars 
Rover using a design brief that could be turned into the next explorer 
craft? Year 5 were definitely up for the challenge and, after learning all 
about the planets and various missions to the moon and Mars, started 
to develop their designs in readiness for building their very own 
working models! 
 

 
In Reception, Mrs Pancott showed the children a 
box. She explained that something very special 
was inside. They each took turns to look into the 
box to see ‘something special’. The something 
special was the children’s own reflection in the 
mirror. We all know that we are special. 

  

Father Ralph was invited into Y3 to discuss 
creation and the importance of the natural world, 
as they are learning about National Parks in their 
enquiry project. He also asked them to think 
about our big question: Whose responsibility is it 
to look after our National Parks? He shared with 
the children the message from the Pope, who 
asked us in Laudato Si to take care of our world. 

Father asked us to create something related to the natural world to display in the Church. 
He also asked the children to share their work with the Church regarding National Parks. 



 

  

 
 

 

Y2 found a treasure chest full of clues about what their enquiry project 
would be about. There were pictures, a Spanish flag, jewellery, maps 
and a boat. They had to investigate to see where they had come from 
and why they were here. They had some brilliant ideas about who Sir 
Francis Drake might be and came up with some questions to research 
the answer to. 

 

 

Attendance 

You will have all received a Local Authority (LA) letter from us in the post this week. This is 
a universal letter sent out to everyone regardless of your child’s attendance record. The 
reason it is sent out by post is on request of the LA. They have reports from Torbay 
parents that they were unaware that children cannot be taken out of school to go on 
holiday and that fines will be issued if they choose to ignore the rules set by the 
government. The letter is to ensure that all parents are informed. As an added layer, an 
electronic copy will be attached with this week’s flyer. 

With regards to term time holidays, there is a myth that they are granted at a 
headteacher’s discretion. Whereas I can authorise absences when unavoidable, I am held 
to account by the Trust and Ofsted for our attendance figures. We finished last year below 
the national average but appeased Ofsted in May due to the forensic evidence held by 
myself and Matt Jackson (Attendance Officer). 

In addition to the above, we have introduced some tweaks to our internal systems this 
week for ensuring that the reply slips get home to you. The absence request form comes 
into the office and is viewed by Matt Jackson on Monday mornings. Even if you hand the 
form in on a Tuesday, it won’t be processed until the following week as this is his working 
day. The requests are then authorised/unauthorised by me at our weekly attendance 
meeting. The forms are returned to Mrs Garside who returns the slips via the child. As it 
seems slips have sometimes gone missing in transit, Mrs Garside will now contact parents 
via text message, to inform them that their slip is ready for collection. On collection the 
form will be signed for by the parent and filed. 

Please do not take it personally when your term time holidays are unauthorised. We totally 
understand that cost is normally the deciding factor as can parental holiday restrictions 
from work but term time holidays cannot be authorised. We appreciate you being honest 
and completing the form as we then have a record of where the children are when absent 
and you will not be telephoned. We have had multiple cases of parents pretending their 
children have been poorly but I ask that you consider this decision carefully as the children 
do not like being put in that position and can be quite upset on return to school. Please be 



 

  

 
 

reassured that we would never interrogate a child but more often than not they just can’t 
wait to tell someone.      

Times Tables Rockstars / Numbots 

We’re back online after a little blip last week. We pay for subscriptions for both sites, 
TTRS and Numbots for the younger children. Please utilise them at home and encourage 
your children to access the games. The children love this interactive learning through 
online play. Any questions regarding difficulties with access, please contact your child’s 
teacher. Details were on the class curriculum newsletters sent out earlier in the term. 

 

CAFOD 

Year 6 are raising money for CAFOD and have sent the letter below detailing how they will 
be doing this. 

 



 

  

 
 

 

 

Staffing Vacancies 

We have extended the closing date for the two teaching assistant vacancies. One full time 
(27.5 hrs) working in KS1 in the first instance and one part time (18.75 hrs) every morning 
8:45-12:30 in KS2. For details, click below. These are both fixed term appointments until 
August 2024 in the first instance. 

Teaching Assistant post 1 

Teaching Assistant post 2 

If you know of anyone who might be interested, please signpost them to the application 
details. If anyone would like to chat about the positions or visit the school, contact Colin 
O’Kane via senioradmin@shrcps.org   

  

Have a lovely weekend 
 
Mrs Nichola Day 
Executive Headteacher 

 
 

 

Autumn Term Diary 

 

October 

2-6th Pupil chaplains collecting food for Harvest.   

5th: Y4 PA Rugby Festival   

6th CAFOD Family Fast Day. Harvest Mass (led by Y5/6) 10am in Church 

12th: Y6 PA Tag Ruby Festival 

18th/ 19th Prayer Space Event 

20th Break Up 

30th: INSET 

31st: Back to school 



 

  

 
 

November 

1st Nov: All Saints Day. 10am Mass led by Y3/4) 

Wed 8th/Thurs 11th Parents’ Evening  

10th Choir to South Devon College Remembrance Service. 

Saturday 11th: Y4 to perform at Exeter Cathedral.  

13th-17th Anti-Bullying Week 

17th: Children in Need (pyjama day) 

23rd Miss Hartley returns from maternity. Y2 teacher Thurs/Fridays 

December 

1st: Advent Mass led by Y1/2 

4th Mrs Whitmore returns 

8th: Christmas Jumper Day 

Tues 12th: EYFS Nativity 2pm 

Wed 13th: KS1/Y3 Advent Service 2pm 

Thurs 14th: KS2 Service of Light 5:30pm 

Fri 15th: Break Up 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 
 

 

 

Autumn Term 2023 
September October November December 

The month of well-
being 

The month of the 
Rosary  
Harvest 

Black History 

The month of the 
Holy Souls 

Remembrance 

The month of 
Advent 

 
4th INSET 
5th: Back to school 
 
5-7th ‘Keeping Safe’ 
 
Fri 8th Liturgical 
Journey: Mary’s 
Birthday – 
Inspirational 
Women. Whole 
school Mass 
 
11th- 21st: Meet the 
Teacher meetings 
(see Friday Flyer for 
year group dates) 
 
 
Fri 22nd: Individual 
school photos  
 
 
28th: Y5 PA Hockey 
Festival 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2-6th GIFT team to 
collect food  
 
5th: Y4 PA Rugby 
Festival   
 
5th YR - Y6 FLU 
immunisations 
 
6th CAFOD Family 
Fast Day. Harvest 
Mass (led by Y5/6) 
 
12th: Y6 PA Tag 
Ruby Festival 
 
 
18th/ 19th Prayer 
Space Event 
 
 
20th Break Up 
 
 
30th: INSET 
31st: Back to school 
31st: St Andrew’s Day 

 
Book of 

Remembrance 
 
1st Nov: All Saints 
Day 
Whole school Mass. 
Liturgical Journey: 
Saints Past, Present 
and Future (led by 
Y3/4) 
 
Wed 8th/Thurs 11th 
Parents’ Evening  
 
10th 
Choir to South Devon 
College 
Remembrance 
Service. 
 
Saturday 11th: Y4 to 
perform at Exeter 
Cathedral.  
 
13th-17th Anti-Bullying 
Week 
 
17th: Children in Need 
(pyjama day) 
 
23rd Miss Hartley 
returns from 
maternity. Y2 teacher 
Thurs/Fridays 

1st: Advent Mass 
led by Y1/2 
 
3rd: 1st Sunday of 
Advent. New 
liturgical year 
begins: Cycle B 
(Mark’s Gospel) 
 
4th Mrs Whitmore 
returns 
 
8th: Christmas 
Jumper Day 
 
Tues 12th: EYFS 
Nativity 2pm 
Wed 13th: KS1/Y3 
Advent Service 
2pm 
Thurs 14th: KS2 
Service of Light 
5:30pm 
 
Fri 15th: Break Up 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 
 

Spring Term 2024 
January February March 

The month of New Beginnings 
Epiphany 

The month of LOVE The month of Lent 

Mon 1st: New Year’s Day 
Tues 2nd INSET 
Wed 3rd: Back to School 
 
5th: Liturgical Journey – Wise 
Men & Women 
6th: The Epiphany Mass 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2nd: Presentation of 
the Lord 
6th: Safer Internet Day 
9th: Break Up 
 
14th: Ash Wednesday 
 
Mon 19th: INSET 
Tues 20th: Back to 
school 

1st: St David’s Day 
 
Wed 6th/Thurs 7th Parents 
Evening 
  
7th: World Book Day (heroes 
and villains).  
 
11-17th British Science Week 
 
17th: St Patrick’s Day 
24th: Palm Sunday 
25th Holy Week begins. 
 
28th: Maundy Thursday 
Break Up 
 
29th: Good Friday 
31st: Easter Sunday 
 
 

 

 

 

Summer Term 2024 
April May June July 

The month of 
Easter 

The month of Mary The month of the 
Sacred Heart 

The month of celebrating 
success 

15th: Back to 
School 
 
23rd: St George’s 
Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1st: EYFS Crowing 
of  
Mary in Church.  
 
6th: Bank Holiday 
 
13th- 16th: KS2 
SATs 
 
Saturday 18th:  
 
19th: Pentecost 
Sunday 
 
24th: Break Up 

 
3rd: INSET 
4th: Back to School 
 
7th: Feast of the 
Sacred Heart of 
Jesus. 
Mass:  
 
28th: Liturgical 
Journey - 
Leadership 
29th: Feast of St 
Peter and St Paul 

2nd: Y6 Diocesan Leavers’ 
Mass in Exeter 
 
Sports Day TBC with 
Oldway 
 
 
Fri 20th: Y6 Leavers’ 
Assembly 
Wed 24th: Leavers’ Mass 
 
24th: Break Up for 
Summer 

 



 

  

 
 

 

 



 

  

 
 

Contacting your child’s teacher 
Nursery: Mrs Berry berry@shrcps.org 

YR: Mrs Pancott pancott@shrcps.org  

Y1: Mr Bevan-Smith bevan-smith@shrcps.org  

Y2: Miss Sloggett  sloggett@shrcps.org  

Y3: Mrs Flintham / Mrs Glew 
flintham@shrcps.org / glew@shrcps.org  

Y4: Miss Shaw shaw@shrcps.org  

Y5:  Mrs Dickinson dickinson@shrcps.org  

Y6 Mrs Bird:  bird@shrcps.org  

 

 
Executive Head Teacher 

Mrs Day day@shrcps.org  

Senior Administrator Mr O’Kane (Mon and Tues 8.30am 
– 2.30pm) 

senioradmin@shrcps.org  

Administrator Mrs Macdonald (8am – 11am Mon 
– Fri inclusive ) 

admin@shrcps.org  

Administrator Mrs Garside (10.15am -3:45pm 
Mon-Fri inclusive) 

garside@shrcps.org  

 

Inclusion Team 

Safeguarding Lead                          
Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Mrs Day 
Mrs Nott 

day@shrcps.org  
nott@shrcps.org  

Deputy SENCO Mrs Nott nott@shrcps.org  
 

Family Support Andrea Gjikolaj andreag@southwestfamilyvalues.org.uk  
Attendance Officer Matthew Jackson matt@southwestfamilyvalues.org.uk  
Play Therapist Jane Doidge doidge@shrcps.org  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

An email has been sent out today to Year 6 Parents/Carers providing information regarding applying for a 
secondary school place for September 2024. 

The application window for children to make their secondary school application for September 24 is now 
open.  
 
The deadline is 31.10.23 and applications received after that date will be at a disadvantage. 

Applications should be made, where possible, using the online portal. This can be found by following this 
link Apply for a secondary school place - Torbay Council 

NB. Parents who wish their child to sit the selective test or take part in Torquay Academy’s Football or 
Performing Arts Academy aptitude testing need to register asap. The closing dates are fast approaching.  

 



 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

First Holy Communion 2024 
 
Details of the forthcoming programme to prepare your child for taking their First Holy 
Communion in May 2024, have been sent out to Y4, Y5 & Y6 parents/carers today. 
 
Please complete the google form using the following link AND bring in your child's baptism 
certificate by Friday 6th October 23 if you would like to enrol. 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1-rAhc-uN0Ps72eCr-WSXacR3bT9-qIgGLwQITD_-WoQ/edit  

If you require a copy of the letter, please ask at reception. 



 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


